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Full Text

The Permanent Forum welcomes the initiation of a national dialogue to discuss
and achieve key constitutional reforms in the field of justice in Guatemala, and
encourages the recognition of indigenous justice systems. The Forum urges
Guatemala and the private sector, in addition to the World Bank and other
international economic institutions, to acknowledge that serious efforts require
structural economic and social reforms rather than rapid growth of gross
domestic product in order to reverse widespread and growing poverty among the
indigenous peoples of Guatemala. Such crucial reforms must ensure more
equitable distribution and access to traditional lands for the indigenous peoples of
Guatemala, consistent with the rights affirmed in the United Nations Declaration,
and on the basis of respect for and legal recognition of their collective rights,
including their self-determined development. Furthermore, the Forum calls upon
Guatemala to reinforce the effective and full implementation of the Peace
Accords.
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